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SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR AUTHORIZATION TO AWARD THE 2018 UTILITIES
RESTORATION PROGRAM PHASE Il CONTRACT IN THE AMOUNT OF
$310,825.00 WITH P.T. FERRO CONSTRUCTION COMPANY

BACKGROUND:

The 2018 budget allocates funds for contracted restoration services in areas excavated
by the Department of Public Utilities for water and sewer system repairs. Specific
Contract work activities include repair and restoration of sidewalks, driveway aprons,
street pavement, curb and gutter, and parkway turf grass. The Contract is the second
phase of the 2018 Utilities Restoration Program which continues until November 30,
2018. The Contract allows for a sixty (60) calendar day project duration for the initial list
of work locations.

Advertisement for bids for the 2018 Utilities Restoration Program Phase |l Contract was
published in the Labor Record on Thursday, June 21, 2018. The Public Service
Committee will review this matter.

CONCLUSION:

On Monday, July 9, 2018, at 9:00 a.m., four (4) sealed bids were opened for the 2018
Utilities Restoration Program Phase Il Contract. The bid summary is as follows:

CONTRACTOR BID AMOUNT
P. T. Ferro Construction Co., Joliet, IL $310,825.00
Linblad Construction Co, Joliet, IL $318,250.00
Construction by Camco, Joliet, IL $321,485.39
Austin Tyler Construction Inc., Elwood, IL $363,725.00
Engineer's Estimate $309,050.00

The low bid from P.T. Ferro Construction, in the amount of $310,825.00, is 0.57% above
the engineer’s estimate and includes proper completion of all bid documents. Sufficient
funds exist utilizing the Water / Sewer Operating Fund / Concrete / Sod Repair (Org
50080012, Object 524300, $310,825.00).
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RECOMMENDATION:

Based on the above, it is recommended that the Mayor and City Council Award the
Contract for the 2018 Utilities Restoration Program Phase Il Contract, in the amount of
$310,825.00, on behalf of P.T. Ferro Construction Company.

CONCURRENCES:
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Allison M.W. Swisher
Interim Director of Public Utilities
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Margaret E. McEvilly

Purchasing/Contracts Administrator
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Respectfully submitted,

David A. Hales
City Manager

é James Ghedotte
Director of Finance
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